January 21st, 2007
Hi 
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Again, not much to write about this week. Also rather late in starting the letter because the neighbours in Room1117 were rather noisy until about 4:30 am and so I got up later. At 3 am, I banged on their door but it did not help much. Then at 3:30 am, I called reception to ask for security to cone up. That did not help much either. Also got a Skype call from Nadine a lmost immediately upon going online. She gave me a website of the place where she will be working. There, on the front page, was her name among those of visitors to the university! Quite nice of them to include even the small potatoes among all the big ones. (Central courtyard of campus in picture.) Nadine – I did a search for the building in which you will be located. Took a long time, but I think it is Building C5A. 
Last Sunday afternoon, I went with Nadine to an Arts and Crafts 'fair' outside the Cultural Centre. It was supposed to be a ‘hands on’ fair but there were very few tables where people could do this. Later, we went to the Omnimax theatre in the nearby Space Museum to watch a film on the moon landings. This was the first time I have been to the theatre. Anyway, I did not like the movie very much; too Hollywood and less documentary. It was produced by Tom Hanks, and there was even a shot of him as an astronaut among those involved in the moon flights! 
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Nadine left on Thursday on the 3 pm bus for her 6:30 flight on SIA to Sydney via Singapore. However, she had a big problem with excess baggage. Flights from the US allow up to 72 kg. However, because the flight to Sydney is a separate flight, the allowance was only the normal non-US 20 kg. Therefore, she left some stuff here. Moreover, we first thought of sending other stuff by mail so Nadine went to the PO to get a freight box. Then I called Singapore Airlines and they were generous enough to increase the allowance, so there was no problem. SIA also contacted Sydney to see if she could get an increased allowance for the return flight, but Sydney said ‘No.’ Apparently, any adjustment such as this is just given as a courtesy. 
Continuing to do some skipping each day in the gym. Up to 10 minutes now (5 x 2 min, then 4 x 2½ min with ½ minute rests.). I think it is helping my runs. Yesterday I went on a similar, but shorter run as last week to Sek Kong. I wanted to do part of it again as I had mis-read some of the times at intermediate points. Anyway, the run was not bad. Actually normal/typical times for the first half but flagged a little towards the end. However, I noticed that at about the halfway point my stride was longer and slower, meaning I was going a little faster. Felt OK after the run, but very tired later.
That’s about it for now.

Cheers
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